
 
 

TECHNICAL BULLETIN # 113 
 
VIGIL CUTTERS MANUFACTURED MARCH 2015 – JULY 2015 
An investigation into a report of a severed closing loop resulted in the locating of an 
abrasive edge in the cutter unit. Cutters manufactured in the March to July 2015 
window are affected. Affected serial numbers are listed on the Vigil site at 
www.vigil.aero. PSB 01-2015. 
 
Action to be taken: Check the hologram placed on the cutter. If your cutter’s hologram 
number does not appear on List A or List B from the PSB 01-2015, no further action is 
required. If the hologram number does appear follow the instructions listed in PSB 01-
2015.  
 
Who can do the modification/Repair: Rigger A or higher. 
 
 
Robert MacNeill – ChairTechnical and Safety Committee 
15 Dec 2015 
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